PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

9 February 2023

Excellency,

Further to my letter dated 19 January 2023 regarding the invitation to Member States to
participate in the 2023 Annual Hearing of the Inter-Parliamentary Union at the United Nations,
under the theme “Water for people and planet: stop the waste, change the game, invest in the
Suture”, scheduled on 13 and 14 February 2023 in the Trusteeship Council Chamber, I have the
honour to circulate herewith the program for the meeting.

In addition, key documents and updates for the 2023 Annual Hearing are available at:
https://www.ipu.org/event/2023-annual-parliamentary-hearing-united-nations.

For further information on the meeting, your office may contact Mr. Fahad Alajmi
(fahad.alajmi@un.org), Adviser on Political Affairs, and Peace & Security, in my Office.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Csaba Ko6rost

All Permanent Representatives and
Permanent Observers to the United Nations
New York



